
 

CITY OF GERMANTOWN COUNCIL 

 

 

 

                                                                                           TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2,      25 

 

The City of Germantown Council met in work session on September 2, 2025 at 8:02 p.m. in the 

city building Council Chambers. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

The following members were present at the Call to Order: Mayor Terry Johnson, Mr. Jeffrey 

Jones; Mrs. Bonnie Koogle, Mr. Michael Kuhn, and Mr. Brian Wafzig. 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: 

 

Mr. Rick Reed and Mr. Robert Rettich IV were absent. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Also present were Judy Gilleland, City Manager; Dan Alldred, Fire Chief; Matt Burns, Police 

Chief; Pat Shively, Finance Director; Chip Wirrig, Service Department; Will Parsons, 

Community Relations Manager; Kelli Sanders-Novak, Clerk of Council and several visitors.   

 

BUSINESS:  

 

Mike Hafner – TEC Engineering – Cherry Street Speed Limit Discussion 

 

Mr. Hafner, Staff and Council discussed the possibility of changing the speed limit on Cherry 

Street.  He explained the consequences, by doing so, it could change the ability to receive 

funding to make further improvements.  He would check into various options and return to 

council. 

 

Memorial Bench Program 

 

Mrs. Tobias reviewed the proposed bench project.  She shared the brochure that explains the 

cost, type of bench and the various locations available for the benches to be placed.   

 

RV and Recreational Vehicle Discussion 

 

Staff and Council discussed the parking of various recreational vehicles in driveways throughout 

the city.  Currently this is not allowed, and we receive many complaints regarding the location.  

Staff will look at surrounding communities to see what they allow and how they monitor them. 

 

Food Truck Discussion 

 

Staff and Council discussed food trucks and what we currently allow.  We want to make changes 

to the current code to be more flexible.  Stall will look at surrounding communities and see what 

they allow, what they charge and their applications. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before the Council, Mr. Kuhn 

moved to adjourn the meeting.  

 

The work session adjourned at 8:52 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

___________________________________  __________________________________ 

Kelli R. Sanders-Novak    Terry Johnson 

Clerk of Council     Mayor 
 

 


